The Honorable Sasha Renee Perez
Chair, Senate Education Committee
1021 O Street, Suite 6720 
Sacramento, CA 95814
Subject: SB 391
Dear Chair Perez, 
On behalf of [organization’s name], we wish to express our strong support for SB 391 by Senator Laird. This bill aims to compensate the California Community Colleges Chancellor’s Office for the time and labor invested compiling systemwide data. We believe this legislation is crucial to support the Chancellor’s Office long-term efforts to continue to provide high quality data in a timely manner to research partners.
The data provided to research partners by the Chancellor’s Office is critical to better understand the community college system. The research publications resulting from the Chancellor’s Office data compilation provide important insights to better inform policymakers and the public on how to best serve our students. By imposing a fee upon research partners, the Chancellor’s Office is fairly compensated for time and labor-intensive work that constitutes a significant portion of the Chancellor’s Office workload. The revenue generated from this fee supports the Chancellor’s Office of Innovation, Data, Evidence, and Analytics by providing funding for licensing, modernizing technology equipment, staff training, and costs of increased cloud data.
Supporting SB 391 means supporting the Chancellor’s Office efforts to continue to support research partners by providing high quality data in a timely manner. I urge you to support this important legislation and help the Chancellor’s Office to be fairly compensated.
Thank you for your time and consideration.
Sincerely,
[Your Name/Organization]
